RIDSDALE VILLAGE HALL FUND

REPORT TO CORSENSIDE PARISH COUNCIL re. FISCAL YEAR
6.4.2014 to 5.4.2015

TRUSTEES as at 5.4.2015

Graham Green (Chairman), Peter W. Stobie (Treasurer/Secretary),
Janice Smith, Stephen B. Scott,
Stephen H. Carrington, Sarah J. Short,

Meetings of the trustees took place on 16™. July 2014 and 14", March 2015. On the latter occasion a
donation of £300 was made to Corsenside Leek & Vegetable Society to assist with the funding of
Corsenside Village Show 2015.

On 19™. July 2015 Corsenside Parish Council’s four year nominative trusteeships terminate. Mrs.
Short, and Mr. Carrington, the present incumbents, have expressed their willingness to continue if
nominated. The Clerk to the Parish Council was notified by a letter dated 18". March 2015 in order
that the Council can consider the matter in good time.

The £15,000 three year investment bond which the Fund has held, and has been reported in past
years, matured on 31", August 2014. Interest of £1,528-61 was accrued. Very satisfactory in the
opinion of the trustees. At the meeting of trustees on 14™. March 2015 the Fund’s capital with Virgin
Money stood at £18,124-99. A decision was then taken to transfer £10,000 of this sum into a notice
account with Virgin Money in order to earn a derisory 0.25% extra interest. The standard Charities
Account earns 1.0%.

No applications for funding are pending.

P.W. Stobie
Treasurer and Secretary.



